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51% of students have attendance
rates of greater than 90%

(52 out of 107 students have attendance rates of
90% or less) 

Week 10 Term 2
Monday, 26th June 2023

Nga mihi nui kia koutou katoa,
It was great to see so many parents and
whānau attending the Student Led
Conferences. These events provide
important opportunities for our students
to take greater personal responsibility and
agency in their learning journeys.
Te Waotu School put on a great
Interschool Cross Country event on
Tuesday 13th June. The weather was
fantastic and our team of runners were
able to challenge themselves on the hilly
course. Thank you to Miss Sinclair and Mrs
De Vorms for looking after our students
and a big thank you to all the parents and
whānau that came along to support them.
You will find our results inside the
newsletter. 
This week is our annual book week and
we are hosting the Scholastic book fair.
Sales will start on Tuesday morning and
conclude on Thursday morning.
On Wednesday 28th June it is
Grandparents Day. This is also our book
character dress up day. 
Our hall has limited capacity and we want
to keep this day just for grandparents and
special whānau friends (for those students
that don't have grandparents attending).
Parents and caregivers are welcome to
join us for our Matariki celebration 
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early next term. If you would like to help
us to provide learning opportunities
based around the theme of Matariki,
during the first two weeks of next term,
please get in touch with us.
On the evening of 27th July, we will be
having our Matariki celebration. More
details about this will be coming home
closer to the time.
EasyBus is now managing The Putāruru
Schools Transport Network. While we will
continue to be the best point of contact
for most things during school hours,
information and contact can be made via
EasyBus's website (accessed via our
school website).
As part of the Taku Wairua programme,
rooms 4 and 5 will be involved in a
planting day at the Pokaiwhenua stream
on Friday. If you would like to help out on
this day please let us know.
Because we will be holding our assembly
on Wednesday there will be no final
assembly on Friday 30th June.
We would like to wish you and your family
a very peasant break over the next two
weeks and we look forward to seeing you
all again at the start of term 3.

Hei konei ra 
Owen Corlett

Maths at Home 

Courtesy of: nzmaths.co.nz

Clocks and Time 
Living with schedules and routines. 
Set and say times for when things will
happen. We are going to school at half past
8. Then I’ll pick you up at 3 o’clock. You can
help me make dinner at 5 o’clock. You can
have a shower at half past 7. 

Notable Quotes:



"Play is the most intelligent thing
our human brains can do."

Martha Beck

"Learning without thought is labour
lost; thought without learning is
perilous."

Confucius

"We cannot solve our problems with
the same thinking we used when we
created them." 

Albert Einstein

Draw your child’s attention to a
clock when it’s time to do things so
they get used to seeing the time
and hearing the time together.



What's On
 Regular School Events

  Bible in Schools: Friday 10:55am
House Time: Friday 11:45am

Assembly (All welcome): Bi-weekly Friday 2:15pm
June
Monday 26th

Tuesday 27th
Wednesday 28th

Thursday 29th
Friday 30th

 Nga Kupu o te Wiki
Ko te reo he taonga

Here’s this week’s kupu to
learn with your children:
pānui: to read, a notice
He pai ki a koe te pānui
pukapuka?
Do you like to read books?

Anei te pānui a te kura.
Here is the school notice.

Book Week
Oxford Pie Orders Due
Book Fair Open for Sales
Grandparents Day 
Book Character Dress Up Day
Last Day for Book Fair Sales
Taku Wairua Excursion - 
Tree Planting (Room 4 & 5)
Last Day of the Term

Interschool Cross countryStudent Led Conferences
Stories by Room 4

When my mum came I felt weird and nervous, my heart
was racing and I was scared I would mess up. But I didn't
mess up at all. Student Led Conference went good and I
think my mum was proud of me.                                  
                                                                                             Hayley                                       

When my mum came for the Student Led Conferences I
showed her around my class, Room 4 of course. It was nice
having a look around my class with my mum. It was nice
looking at all the work and art that I did in the year. If you
don't know what Student Led Conferences are, it's like
you're just showing your work that you have done and you
just walk around like it's just class time. It's fun doing it but
there is sometimes when you're shy.      
                                                                                     Charlotte T
                                                         
On the day that I went to Student Led Conferences I had a
cool experience because I showed my dad something on
my slides. It was a cool experience to show my dad my
amazing work. My dad's the best.  



Darcie Ensor
Darcie has joined us
in Room 1. Darcie is
happy to be at school
with her big sister.
She enjoys drawing
and playing on the
playground at break
times. We hope you
have a great time
learning with us!

Welcoming our newest

Student!

Lichfield School Support
Group 

The LSSG is a group of dedicated parents
who run fundraising and community

building events throughout the year. New
members are welcome, so come along to

our next meeting or offer to help out at our
next fun event.



Our next meeting is on 

Monday 24th July at 3.15pm
 in the school hall. All welcome.




Lichfield School Board of Trustees

At our last board meeting we received a mid-
year student achievement report and an
update on student attendance levels. We
reviewed our key governance policies and
conducted a mid-year budget review.
Our next Board meeting will be held on
Tuesday, 8th August.

The Lichfield Board trustees are: Rodney De Vorms,
Sarah Beaven, Vanessa Macneil, Thomas Scheres,
Jonathon Cole, Ida Cloete and Owen Corlett.

6 year old boys
Cooper Read - 7th
Lincoln Wood - 8th
Sam Shaw - 9th

6 year old girls
Matilda Ensor - NR

7 year old boys
Floyd White - 3rd
Ben Way - 6th
Regan Gartshore - 17th

7 year old girls
Amelia Munday - 4th
Isla Wood - 7th
Madison Habraken - 10th
Alice Deutz Ebeling - 19th






8 year old boys
Oliver Crawford - 7th
Logan Beaven - 11th
Tuki De Vorms - 14th
Locky Hay - 15th

8 year old girls
Lucia Walsh - 1st
Lauren Clothier - 6th
Karah Cox - 17th

9 year old boys
Harry Shaw - 4th
Lakyn Gartshore - 14th

9 year old girls
Adelaide Walsh - 1st
Charlotte Trevithick - 8th
 

10+ year old boys
Tyson Humphrey - 17th

10+ year old girls
Alexis De Vorms - 4th
Laura Haigh - 7th
Mackenzie Knap - 11th

Well done to all our
participants!

Interschool Cross Country Results



Kia ora from Kirsty, Luxmi, Shona, Ashleigh, Olivia, Ida, Jess, Petalla, Debbie, Kim, Shiree, Dianne, Andrea DV, 
Kightley and Owen.

Amelia Skincare - Natural Skincare
Made in New Zealand

$2 of every order using the code LICHFIELD
will go to Lichfield School

www.ameliaskincare.co.nz

Kowhai
Mahoe

Five Finger
Lancewood
Pittosporum
Ribbonwood

Totara 
Cabbage tree

Flax

Ake Ake
Wineberry
Koromiko

Toetoe
Karaka
Karamu
Rangiora
Kahikatea
Rewarewa

Native Trees for Sale
Suitable for Farm Planting and


Lifestyle Blocks
50c from every tree purchased in the RD2


area will be donated to the school

$2.50 each

Manuka        Kanuka 

$5 each




Text or Phone Colin
027 279 0365

http://co.nz/

